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as authorized by 5 CFR part 950, Solici-
tation of Federal Civilian and Uni-
formed Service Personnel for Contribu-
tions to Private Voluntary Organiza-
tions. The Director, or the Senior Resi-
dent Manager, or the Administrator for
the NETC or designee, must approve all
such national or local drives before
they are conducted on either premises;

(2) Authorized concessions;
(3) Personal notices posted by em-

ployees on authorized bulletin boards;
and

(4) Solicitation of labor organization
membership or dues authorized by oc-
cupant agencies under the Civil Service
Reform Act of 1978, 5 U.S.C. 7101 et seq.

§ 15.11 Distribution of handbills.
We prohibit the distribution of mate-

rials such as pamphlets, handbills or
flyers, and the displaying of placards or
posting of materials on bulletin boards
or elsewhere at Mt. Weather and the
NETC unless the Director, the Senior
Resident Manager, or the Adminis-
trator for the NETC or designee, ap-
proves such distribution or display, or
when such distribution or display is
conducted as part of authorized govern-
ment activities.

§ 15.12 Photographs and other depic-
tions.

(a) Photographs and other depictions at
Mt. Weather. We prohibit taking photo-
graphs and making notes, sketches, or
diagrams of buildings, grounds or other
features of Mt. Weather, or the posses-
sion of a camera while at Mt. Weather
except when the Director or the Senior
Resident Manager approves in advance.

(b) Photographs and other depictions at
the NETC. (1) Photographs may be
taken inside classroom or office areas
of the NETC only with the consent of
the occupants. Except where security
regulations apply or a Federal court
order or rule prohibits it, photographs
may be taken in entrances, lobbies,
foyers, corridors, or auditoriums when
used for public meetings.

(2) Subject to the foregoing prohibi-
tions, photographs for advertising and
commercial purposes may be taken
only with written permission of the As-
sistant Administrator, Management
Operations and Student Support,
United States Fire Administration,

Federal Emergency Management Agen-
cy, Emmitsburg, MD 21727, (telephone)
(301) 447–1223, (facsimile) (301) 447–1052,
or other authorized official where pho-
tographs are to be taken.

§ 15.13 Dogs and other animals.
Dogs and other animals, except see-

ing-eye dogs, must not be brought onto
Mt. Weather grounds or into the build-
ings at NETC for other than official
purposes.

§ 15.14 Vehicular and pedestrian traf-
fic.

(a) Drivers of all vehicles entering or
while at Mt. Weather or the NETC
must drive carefully and safely at all
times and must obey the signals and
directions of the Police/Security Force
or other authorized officials and all
posted traffic signs;

(b) Drivers must comply with NETC
parking requirements and vehicle reg-
istration requirements;

(c) At both Mt. Weather and the
NETC we prohibit:

(1) Blocking entrances, driveways,
walks, loading platforms, or fire hy-
drants on the property; and

(2) Parking without authority, park-
ing in unauthorized locations or in lo-
cations reserved for other persons, or
parking contrary to the direction of
posted signs.

(3) Where warning signs are posted
vehicles parked in violation may be re-
moved at the owners’ risk and expense.

(d) The Director or the Senior Resi-
dent Manager or the Administrator for
the NETC or designee may issue and
post specific supplemental traffic di-
rectives if needed. When issued and
posted supplemental traffic directives
will have the same force and effect as if
they were in these rules. Proof that a
parked motor vehicle violated these
rules or directives may be taken as
prima facie evidence that the reg-
istered owner was responsible for the
violation.

§ 15.15 Weapons and explosives.
No person entering or while at Mt.

Weather or the NETC will carry or pos-
sess firearms, other dangerous or dead-
ly weapons, explosives or items in-
tended to be used or that could reason-
ably be used to fabricate an explosive
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